

December 2020

Hello esteemed Colleagues!

As we continue to move closer to the end of 2020, you continue to amaze me. Each of you have continued to adapt to our ever-changing environment. The world we teach in today is very different than the one we worked in a year ago. We have helped our students as they have struggled during these times, we have sought consolation from our peers, we have been frustrated, amazed,

and even astounded! Life has run the full gamut in 2020. My hope is that you all have found time to celebrate each and every small win- because they do add up.

I recognize that you all have not heard from me in a longer time than was intended. I apologize. The work we do together is so important, and these challenging times continue to highlight that fact. Moving forward, we are still seeking nominations for President-Elect. Please send forward names of individuals who are interested in this work. In October our annual report was submitted to ACTE. Our membership numbers were down, and we continue to reach out for renewals. Lower membership numbers were consistent with our peers. As CTEI seeks to provide resources for our members, ongoing registration is the vehicle that allows development of resource projects. November included a national meeting with state directors (Clay Long) and state association presidents (me). At that point in time we identified the need for creation of an annual lobbying events calendar within our state. This is currently in a brain-storming phase that includes Lex (our Legislative Chair).

This school year continues to be different. At this point- Student Day at the Legislature will not happen as it had in the past. IDCTE assures me that the celebration will be reflected in some yet to be determined form. REACH format will be clarified in April. I also understand that CTSO events will be virtual for spring. As our next board meeting gets scheduled, I hope to have more for you in January.

Please stay healthy and keep up the great work!

Yours,

Kelly

# **CONGRESS**\*GOV

### Lawmakers Introduce the Online Accessibility Act

Introduced October this year by Representatives Ted Budd (R-NC) and Lou Correa (D-CA), this work aims to expand the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), last amended in 2017, to include regulations and protections for digital content, interactions and mobile devices. The current ADA does not cover web

accessibility and the internet.



Institute for the Study of Knowledge Management in Education's digital librarians have curated collections of kindergarten through high school resources and full courses to help leverage OER for your students. Whether you are looking for resources your students can complete at home, or dynamic content to inspire your own teaching and learning practice, this hub, organized by grade level, subject, and provider will help you discover the resources you need at your fingertips. <a href="https://www.oercommons.org/hubs/k12">https://www.oercommons.org/hubs/k12</a>

### John Hattie on the Educator Mindframe and Why It Matters



## U.S. Department of Education

Newsletters and Journals from ED

- ED Review bi-weekly update on ED activities.
- <u>ED RSS</u> daily feed of ED news, funding, and teaching resources.
- <u>Education Research News</u> education research, evaluation, and statistics.





- <u>Lngaging Families</u> family, school and community engagement.
- OVAE Connection research, evaluation, and technical assistance on career and technical education, adult education, and community colleges.
- <u>PreventionED</u> updates on substance abuse and violence prevention education issues, legislation, and funding opportunities.
- <u>School Turnaround Newsletter</u> resources for turning around lowperforming schools.
- <u>Superintendent Monthly</u> updates on policy, research, grants, and more.
- <u>Teaching Matters</u> ED's bi-weekly newsletter celebrating teachers and teaching.
- <u>Touching Base</u> newsletter for the military community.



### **Have You Updated Your CTEI Membership?**

We are in the process of updating content at <a href="www.cteidaho.org">www.cteidaho.org</a> so you'll definitely want to make sure your membership is current! A few highlights...

- "Member's only" content and public content are separated. Log in to see additional information.
- Professional development opportunities are available to members.
- Specific content available only to industry member organizations.
- Please check your profile and update information as needed so you are connected with others as needed. Upload a picture too so we



can get to know you.

Don't remember your password? Click on "forgot password" and have it emailed to you.



#### From Chronicle of Education

**April 14, 2010** 

Community Colleges: Our Work Has Just Begun, by Dr. Jill Biden

I have been a teacher for almost three decades and a community-college instructor for the past 16 years. Last spring, President Obama asked me to increase awareness about one of the best-kept secrets of higher education: the very sizable and valuable contribution of community colleges. Since then I have been visiting colleges around the country and reporting back to the president about their challenges, innovations, and ideas. This issue is a priority for the Obama-Biden administration. We are committed to making community colleges better and more accessible to students across this nation.

The passage of the Health Care and Education Reconciliation Act of 2010 was a substantial victory for community colleges. The final legislation does not contain everything our administration had proposed, but it does include one of the most significant new federal investments in higher education, and in community colleges, since the GI Bill was introduced, over 60 years ago. Pell Grants had been threatened with a 60-percent funding decrease, but we stabilized the Pell program and ensured that such grants would increase with inflation. The Pell Grant victory will put money in the pockets of millions of full-and part-time community-college students, helping them pay for tuition, books, supplies, and living expenses. This increase in financial aid is coupled with the recently expanded Opportunity Tax Credit, which provides students a tax credit of up to \$2.500 per years for up to four years to offset higher education.



UI UP IO Ψ2,000 PEI YEAI IUI UP IO IUUI YEAIS IO UIISEI IIIYIIEI-EUUGAIIUII expenses, including a partial credit for those who owe no taxes. It also sets up income-based repayment of student loans, capping loan repayments at rates based on income and family size. As a lifelong teacher, I am particularly pleased that income-based repayment helps those who choose public-service careers. Graduates who work as teachers, nurses, or in other public-service professions--and those who serve in the military--can have their loans forgiven after 10 years. The reconciliation bill also sets aside \$2-billion (\$500-million per year over four years) to develop and improve educational and training programs at community colleges. Throughout the nation, community colleges will receive funds to help them serve students more effectively, and to help form partnerships with regional industry clusters so that graduates will be prepared to excel in the local work force. This administration's commitment to community colleges is a long-term one. The president has asked me to convene a national summit on community colleges in the fall. We will bring college presidents, instructors, and advocates together with business leaders and other stakeholders to share best practices and successful models for helping students gain the knowledge, training, certificates, and degrees needed to succeed. This will be a working summit, a setting where we can shine a spotlight on community colleges, highlight their utility to families and communities across the nation, nurture more collaboration, and generate additional policy ideas and goals for student success. As a community-college instructor, I am thrilled to be leading this summit and truly pleased to have the support of the administration. Over the past 16 years, I have seen firsthand the power of community colleges to change lives. And that is, in large part, why I never really considered the possibility of not teaching at a community college after we moved to Washington last year. Since then I have been privileged to teach students from more than 22 countries.

As an English teacher, I frequently use journals and exercises in our school's learning lab as a tool for my students to develop their writing and composition skills. One exercise that is always productive is to encourage my students to write about their core beliefs as inspired by National Public Radio's This I Believe program. In these sessions, students listen to radio segments as examples--and then I encourage them to write about their own core beliefs. I am constantly moved and humbled by the experiences my students share in this exercise and in their journals about their dreams, challenges, and values.

Each one of them has a story to tell--stories about dedication and sacrifice.

Every day, I see my students work hard to overcome obstacles just to be in the classroom. Many of them work full time, have aging parents in need of care and attention, or are parents themselves. Often they contend with difficult economic realities. They are eager to learn, and many of them are the first members of their families to attend college. They persevere because they understand that getting an education will change their lives for the better. It will improve their job prospects and enrich their understanding of the world around

them.

Community colleges can also serve as a gateway from a high-school diploma to a baccalaureate degree. They offer an affordable option for middle-class high-school students who want to attend a four-year college but cannot afford the tuition. The numbers tell the story: The average cost of tuition at a private four-year university is over \$26,000 for the current academic year. At public four-year universities, the average is \$7,000. Community-college tuition averages \$2,500, presenting a far more affordable way to complete the first two years of a college education, especially when the credits earned on a community-college campus can often be transferred directly into four-year programs. It is not a coincidence that community colleges educate over 40 percent of all postsecondary students nationally.

For laid-off workers, community colleges offer job-certification programs that teach new skills and professions. Most people would be surprised to look at the catalog of an average community college today--they would find course work in a range of emerging health-care industries, training in cutting-edge technologies, offerings in architecture and green-building techniques, and classes in highly marketable job fields. For an immigrant or first-generation American, community college is often the place to begin a postsecondary education.

All of us have the opportunity to match the dedication of community-college students with a renewed commitment to ensuring their success. By working together, we can maximize the return on the new federal investment in students through Pell Grants, and in community colleges themselves, by modernizing the way classes are offered, ensuring easy transfer to four-year schools, and supporting other strategies for student success.

We know that education is the key to unlocking human potential. And we know that today, on community-college campuses across this country, millions of students are eager to build a more secure future for themselves, their families, and our country. We cannot--and we will not--let them down. As a member of the education community, I ask for your continued partnership in the months and years ahead as we continue to build support for community colleges and work to improve their offerings and outcomes. This is the moment for community colleges. Our work has just begun.~~~~~~By Jill Biden

Biden, J. (2010, April). Community colleges: Our work has just begun. Chronicle of Higher Education. Retrieved from <a href="http://chronicle.com/article/Community-Colleges-Our-Work/65060">http://chronicle.com/article/Community-Colleges-Our-Work/65060</a>





The CTEI Newsletter is produced by Career Technical Educators of Idaho.

If you'd like to have something included in this monthly communication, please contact Robin Bagent, Chair of the Public Relations Committee. (Members are encouraged to submit content for the newsletter.)

